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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, JANUARY 23, 2018 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Commissioner Flozell Daniels and Commissioner Barbara Waiters
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
DECEMBER 19, 2017 
Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve the minutes of December 19, 2017.  Verbal Motion 18-010 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Jared E. Munster, Ph.D., City Liaison to the RTA, presented his Recommended Actions for Improved Operations and Oversight of the RTA.
This presentation can be found in the Board Meeting File Folder.

Chairwoman Williams reported that the Board would take action on this item at the February Board Meeting. 

Chairwoman Williams reported that the solicitation for the Executive Search Firm was in draft form and she was working with Transdev General Counsel to make sure that the procurement package was done and put together appropriately and the package was in its final stage and should be coming out in the next couple of days.

 In response to Commissioner Roth, Jared Munster reported that he has been working on the project since December when this task was assigned to him by the City of New Orleans.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Jared Munster reported that Chairwoman Williams asked him to work on this project.

Commissioner Roth reported that she had no knowledge of this project and as a Board Member she should have been made aware of this project before this Board Meeting.
 Chairwoman Williams stated that she was asking the Board to take a month to review the information and action would be taken at the February Board Meeting.
Commissioner Roth stated that she does not like information given to her on the day of a Board Meeting for approval.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Jared Munster reported that the Deputy Director for Procurement and Audit was not the one for Planning and Service Development.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine stated that this was the first time he was hearing this information and he said that he would work with Jared Munster to make sure that staff would work with the Board.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Chairwoman Williams reported that the solicitation for the Executive Search Firm was drafted before she was on the Board and was never issued and she was currently working with Transdev General Counsel. 

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Chairwoman Williams reported that at the last Board Meeting the Board approved the solicitation.

 Dwight Norton gave an updated report on the City Planning Report regarding the Bus Shelters.  

This report can be found in the Board Meeting File Folder.

In response to Commissioner Wegner, Dwight Norton reported that the RTA has 300 shelters and 83% of the shelters were advertising shelters.
In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that there are currently no restrictions in Kenner.

RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
No Report.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:


Commissioner Wegner reported that the Director of Transportation of Jefferson Parish was very grateful for the Canal Cemeteries Project.
CONSENT AGENDA 

Chairwoman Williams stated that all items presented to the Finance Committee on January 16, 2018 were reviewed and were recommended for adoption.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to adopt the Consent Agenda Items.  Resolution No. 18-010 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS: 

TO AWARD:

UNLEADED GASOLINE DISPENSING SERVICES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Unleaded Gasoline Dispensing Services.


Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to award a contract to Retif Oil & Fuel, Inc. for Unleaded Gasoline Dispensing Service.  Resolution No.  17-002 was adopted unanimously.

TO SOLICT:

DIESEL PARTICULATE CLEANING EQUIPMENT


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for authorization to solicit for Diesel Particulate Cleaning Equipment.


Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the solicitation for Diesel Particulate Cleaning Equipment. Verbal Motion 18-011 was approved unanimously.

TO AMEND:

RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend a contract for Rampart Street/St. Claude Avenue Streetcar Expansion Project.

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize to amend the contract with Archer Western.  Resolution No.  18-003 was adopted unanimously.

TO EXTEND:

AUDITING SERVICES CONTRACT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to extend a contract for Auditing Services.


Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authority the extension for Carr, Riggs & Ingram, LLC.  Resolution No. 18-004 was adopted unanimously.

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT

Justin Augustine reported that severe weather impacted the City of New Orleans and he said that the RTA performed great under these circumstances.  


Justin Augustine reported that the most important thing was the safety of the passengers and the protection of the RTA asset had and the RTA was in constant conversation with the media to get information out regarding service and during the severe weather the RTA had no accidents.


Justin Augustine reported that operators reported to work and Paratransit riders were able to get to their respective locations.


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA had its FTA Quarterly Review Meeting and FTA was very pleased with the progress of RTA’s projects.


Justin Augustine reported that the FTA has asked that they become involved in projects sooner than later.


Justin Augustine wanted to thank everyone who participated on the Canal Street Streetcar Project.


Justin Augustine reported that staff was ready for Mardi Gras and the system was going to experience a number of  detours due to the parades.
FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Commissioner Herrera reported that the Finance Committee Meeting had a quorum and the Financials for December and January would be presented at the February Finance Committee Meeting and the February Board Meeting.

Commissioner Herrera reported that the Finance Committee would start reviewing Office Policies and Procedures and make the necessary recommendations.


Commissioner Herrera reported that Genia Browder was working on SBA outreach and these events were critical to the procurement process. 

Commissioner Herrera reported that the Cemeteries Rail Project was an example of disadvantage businesses participation; there was a total of 27 contractors on the project and 17 were disadvantage businesses.

Commissioner Herrera congratulated Martin Pospisil on competing the Cemeteries Project on time and on budget.
PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATION
TO RATIFY:

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES CONTRACT – THE SPEARS GROUP 

Deferred
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Chairwoman Wegner reported that at the December 14, 2017 Operations Committee meeting, public comments were heard from the audience:

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Ms. Brenda Holmes asked about changing the route of the 57-Franklin. That change has been made and was implemented on January 7th, this past Sunday.   The 57- Franklin bus traveling inbound and now will provide service along Rampart to Canal and will continue to use the existing route outbound providing service on Claiborne to Elysian Fields and St. Claude.
Chairwoman Wegner reported that Mr. Alex Posorske with Ride New Orleans asked about the status of extending the Tulane line to Ochsner. The board is committed to providing this service and is working through the details operationally and financially before this committee can bring a recommendation to the complete Board.    

Chairwoman Wegner reported that staff made transit service adjustments and event detours throughout the holidays and during events such as the Sugar Bowl and New Year’s.  These adjustments and detours were communicated with the public via the holiday schedule on our interior car cards, social media channels such as Twitter and Facebook, and on our website.   Although inconvenient for some transit riders, the service adjustments and detours worked as designed to move people in and around the many holiday related activities in the City. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that on January 7, 2018, the detoured bus and streetcar lines, as a result of the successful Cemeteries Transit Center construction, were back to their pre-construction routes. Riders are now able to use the new shelters, covered walkways, and safe intersection crossings. 

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENTS

City of New Orleans NOPD – MARDI GRAS 2018

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans Police Department (NOPD) to provide Mardi Gras Transportation Service .


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve entering into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans-NOPD.  Resolution No. 18-005 was adopted unanimously.

city of New Orleans SANITATION DEPARTMENT – MARDI GRAS 2018

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans Sanitation Department (NOSD) to provide employee transportation for trash and debris removal during the 2018 Mardi Gras Season.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to approve entering into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans-Sanitation Department (NOSD).  Resolution No. 18-006 was adopted unanimously.

CITY OF NEW ORLEANS – FEDERAL INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS

Deslie Isidore read the resolution into the record.
Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans for Federal Intergovernmental Relations.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize staff to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans – Federal Intergovernmental Relations.  Resolution No. 18-007 was adopted unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)
None
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 
Loretta Barreo stated that most of the bus shelters were located downtown and not where they are needed such as in the 9th Ward.

Loretta Barreo stated that the public that used transit to get to work has issues during special events in the City.  The RTA should consider running a shuttle for the passengers that used the service everyday so that they can get to work on time.

Loretta Barreo stated that Bus No. 15 was never on time and when the City had the bad weather the RTA was not getting the necessary information to the public regarding the service and everyone does not use Twitter and Facebook. 

Brenda Holmes stated that on January 4, 2018 at the foot of Canal Street the Canal Streetcar did not get to her stop until 2:25 p.m. and passengers should not have to wait an hour for a streetcar.

Brenda Holmes stated that on Martin Luther King Day passengers could not get the necessary information regarding the parade route detours regarding bus service.

Brenda Holmes stated that on January 17, 2018 after the severe weather there was no service on Bus Routes 80, 57 and 94 and she saw on the news that there was limited service and passengers for these lines had to walk from Desire to Galvez or to Broad and once at the bus stop, there was no bus service and the RTA needs and Emergency Taskforce for times like these.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that due to the severe weather things were moving very fast and certain road conditions would not allow bus service and the RTA was putting service back on the street as fast as the roads improved.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that the CAD/AVL would not be operable for Mardi Gras due to a problem that the company was having and it would not be ready for the original projection date at the end of March. The CAD/AVL would not be operable until the second quarter of this year.


Justin Augustine reported stated that 74% of the buses were installed with the CAD/AVL and there was an issue with the wiring harness and the vendor was having problems finding the equipment and during the ice storm the vendor could not get the necessary equipment needed for two days.

Skip Gallagher stated that he was deeply disturbed to find out what was going on with the ferry contract.

Skip Gallagher stated that through a Public Record Request he found out that the RTA did not select the lowest bidder nor the most qualified bidder for purchase of the ferries.  The most qualified and lowest bidder was All American Marine, instead the RTA picked Metal Shark which was less qualified and a less experienced builder.

Skip Gallagher stated that Metal Shark delivered ferries to New York that were in dry dock for springing leaks and this was the same company that was producing the ferries for New Orleans.

Skip Gallagher stated that All American Marine had more experience than Metal Shark and never had any leaking failures.


Skip Gallagher stated that he sent pictures of the boat design to a Navel Engineer that stated that there were major structural failures and anything that has to be put in dry dock six months after delivery for repairs could be due to corrosion and this information should be brought to the RTA’s attention.

In response to Skip Gallagher, Chairwoman Williams stated that she did not know anything about the New York boats and it was her appreciation that Metal Shark was the lowest bidder and she received that information from the Executive Team. 


Skip Gallagher stated that he has made a couple of Public Records Request since November and still had not received the information.


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Skip Gallagher stated that he was waiting to receive the information on why the lowest bid was not selected instated of the higher bidder.


Chairwoman Williams stated that Deslie Isidore would get with Skip Gallagher to make sure that he received the necessary information.

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Ronald Baptiste stated that to his knowledge, the Procurement Department has responded to every Public Records Request.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the ferry solicitation was an RFP and the process was documented and this was a two-step procurement process.  The first evaluation was based upon a presentation from the contractors and the second evaluation was based on qualifications and pricing.            

In response to Skip Gallagher, Justin Augustine reported that he did not know about the boats in New York.


Justin Augustine reported that today the Project Management Team was at Metal Shark to make sure that the boats were being built according to the specifications and also inspecting the thickness of the hull design and Transdev has its own external reviewer. 

Chairwoman Williams thanked Skip Gallagher for his comments and input and stated that she was always happy to receive them but could not do this exchange in this public meeting but was willing to meet with him after this meeting to address his issues and concerns.


Fay Faron, President of Friends of the Ferry, stated that she wanted to address the firing of Mark Major.  She stated that Mark Major was always upfront with the public regarding the Ferry Project and that he was a person that took orders, not gave orders.  She said that Mark Major was not responsible for whatever blame lies with how the ferry system is being handled right now.  She said that the public needed to look at the company that paid $750,000 to deliver one boat two months early rather than order the boats on time, that took away safe passage over the railroad tracks and reluctantly replaced it with a foot bridge leaving people 20 feet up in the air with no shelter, chose a boat design that has insufficient room for scooters, refused to adopt family fares and, collects exact change only fares and Mark Major did not make any of those decision.


Fay Faron stated that if the public wants a better ferry system, the public needs to make the decision makers accountable and look at them and their process and not the guy that was paid to carry out the orders.

James Guilbeau stated that Loyola Avenue was three lanes wide and one lane could be restricted to taxies and emergency vehicles.


James Guilbeau stated that the City Park Line was supposed to go down the riverfront to Esplanade and asked why the streetcars were not going down to Esplanade and he said that recently there was not enough electrical power to handle the new streetcars.
Alan Drake stated that a streetcar operator gave him a very nice Mardi Gras bead and he was grateful.
Alan Drake stated that the St. Charles Streetcars were known as the Perley Thomas Streetcars and he was thinking that a resolution should be adopted to name the Riverfront Streetcars Early Von Dullen and the Canal Streetcars as Von Dullens.
Alan Drake stated that the contributions that Elmer Von Dullen has made for the streetcars was great and RTA was the only place that built streetcars in-house.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Alan Drake stated that Elmer Von Dullen has two sons that currently work for the agency.

Commissioner Gardere reported that she wanted to clarify that public comments just don’t land on deaf ears; she said that comments are followed up by the Executive Management Team and the Chairwoman of the Operations and Administration Committee.
Commissioner Herrera stated that the Finance Committee would be looking into the award of the ferries.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of January 23, 2018 at 11:12 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-148 was approved unanimously.
